
 

 

17.1. 

 

 

 

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to 

learn of the passing of Reese (Rebecca) Clough on Tuesday, February 1, 2022;   

 

AND WHEREAS Reese started with the City of Mississauga in 2010 and most recently as the 

Administrative Assistant at South Common Community Centre; 

 

AND WHEREAS Reese was a dear friend to many, a dog lover, Blue Jays fan, fitness 

enthusiast, a positive outlook on life and a quick witted sense of humour. 

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the 

Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Clough family. 

 

 

 


